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A one day orientation programme was organized by IQAC, MDKG College on 21st May, 

2019. Dibrugarh University earlier decided to introduce the CBCS from the academic year 

2018-19 which was later postponed to the academic year 2019-20. In light of the conflicting 

views regarding the implementation of CBCS as well as the various courses offered under 

CBCS. The resource person for this one day orientation programme was Prof. Jiten Hazarika 

from the department of Statistics of Dibrugarh University. 

Prof. Hazarika first began by elucidating the necessity of introducing CBCS not only in the 

colleges affiliated to Dibrugarh University but also among various universities all over India. 

He said that a uniform syllabus among the various universities allowed a dual advantage to 

the students. Firstly it facilitated a similar course structure among the students and also paved 

the path for easy inter university transfer. At the same time, it also allowed the students to 

choose from an array of subjects which was not available earlier. The credit system also 

diminished the excessive importance on marks that was prevalent in the earlier system of 

examination. Prof. Hazarika emphasized that keeping in mind the limited infrastructural 

facilities and the scarcity of faculty, it will prove to be an uphill task. However, keeping in 

mind the sweeping changes in education in the global scenario, it is of utmost importance to 

keep abreast with the times. He, through various comparisons highlighted the means through 

which credit is calculated for the students and how they will be given thus SGPA or CGPA. 

Prof. Hazarika also interacted with the faculty members present and took up various 

questions put to him regarding CBCS. He said that with regards the success of the CBCS 

time will only tell but there should be a positive vibe among all stakeholders, otherwise the 

success of CBCS is not guaranteed at all. 

At last Dr.Utpal Sut, IQAC Coordinator of the college proposed vote of thanks to all present 

in the workshop. 

   


